Dear Parents and Carers,

Hello/Buna Zina

What a **healthy week** it has been! I hope that your child has liked the activities in school, I believe they all enjoyed their first whole school **Sports Day**. We haven't held the event for so long so it was wonderful to see everyone outside, albeit a short while, to participate in the events. Congratulations to all the children on being like our Hartford Heroes in all the events. They all enjoyed an ice pop to cool down in the classroom afterwards. They were eager to know which teams had won overall, certificates will be given to all children in **Red Team 4** and **Blue Team 7** who were awarded the most points over the 9 activities.

Please can you bring in a bag for school books.

Thank you for the **ProKick** sponsorship monies, we raised £1900 of which 40% is shared with the school. How exciting! I can confirm that Mrs du Toit scored the highest out of the staff! What a kick she has!

Next week, the Year 2 children will be performing their end of term performance to their parents on Tuesday and Wednesday, it has been lovely this week to hear them practising their singing. How said it will be to lose them form the infant school. It was good to see parents at the 'New to Year 3 Meeting', I

have the PowerPoint in a PDF if anyone one would like a copy.

Have a lovely weekend.

Best wishes, Mrs Rae Lee [Headteacher]

We will be **weather watching** over the weekend ready for Monday. School will be **open** and we will let you know of any changes via **email** and **Facebook**. Please **ensure** the children have **water** and **sun hats** and wear **loose clothing**.

Don't forget to take your wellies home...

Pre School/Prescoala

Preschool children have been thinking about being healthy this week too. We have tried tasting some new fruits at snack time and choosing and chopping fruits to make our own fruit salads.

We have also been practising some yoga positions ready for our yoga session in the hall on Friday. We chose some zoo animal positions and everyone did really well having a try and holding the poses, and some children then made marks to create their own yoga instruction cards!

We went into the hall and had a turn kicking the ball into the goal and have been talking lots about keeping ourselves 'hydrated'.

Next week, we will have a **Stay & Play** Session in the hall for our September starters.

Year R/Receptie

This week, in Class 1 and 2, we have enjoyed an action-packed 'Healthy Week'! The children have developed their tennis skills, enjoyed the Pro Kick football challenge and had a go at some calming yoga with Mrs Ashcroft. Sports Day was a highlight and the children also enjoyed watching a special healthy smoothie being blended by pedal power – the result was delicious! We have been thinking about how we can look after our minds and bodies and have been learning about the importance of eating a balanced diet, being active, being safe in the sun and personal hygiene.

Next week, we will be finding out about how Christians and Muslims celebrate the birth of a new baby in **RE** and reflecting on a busy, successful and fun-filled year in Reception!

Year I/Primul an

This week, Class 3 and Class 4 have had a fabulous healthy week! We had great fun being Perseverance Parrots with all the activities in Sports Day.

Pro Kick was thoroughly enjoyed by everyone, as was the tennis. We have sorted foods into those we should eat more often and the ones that we should eat less often and used our bodies to make healthy smoothies on a bike!! We have spoken about looking after our minds as well as our bodies, doing some relaxation and yoga to help with this. We have also talked about different parts of our bodies and watched the NSPCC Pants song.

Next week, we will have **RE** sessions focussing on Christian and Muslim special books and how they link to our Golden Rules.

Year 2/Anul doi

This week in Class 5 and 6 we learnt about foods that we should eat lots of, eat sometimes and not often. We followed this up by making delicious fruit kebabs which the children chose themselves. Their choices included, blueberries, strawberries, banana, pineapple, apple and melon. It was lovely to see some children trying things for the first time and enjoying them.

Next week we will sadly say goodbye to the children as they embark upon their journey into Year 3 and hope you can join us in the Leavers Assembly on Tuesday or Wednesday at 9:15am. Please come into the office to sign up for one of the slots if you have not done so yet.

We will also have **RE** sessions with a focus on story of Moses from the Bible.

Hartford Infant and Preschool Newsletter 38.14.7.2022

Pates/Patele	
Monday 18th July	New to Pre School in September Stay & Play event in the hall 9.15-10.15am]
Tuesday 19th & Wednesday 20th July	Y2 Leavers Assembly 2 performances to allow 2 parents per family to attend [9.15am start]
Thursday 21st July	Last Day of Term
Monday 5th September	Autumn Term begins at 8.45am for all children
į –	

